Central Park Gardens 

Minutes of the Steering Committee  

11:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m., 9/17/08 

Members Present:  Christine Deamer, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Linda Parsons, Willa Pettygrove (recording), Peg Smith, Bob Stephenson (City staff)

1.  Updates

a. Emily showed photos she took at Mark Rivera’s studio showing the progress on the sculpture.  It looks great! Mark has asked for naming suggestions.  The name would be inscribed on a plaque and probably not ready for the open house.

b. Emily reported on the Civic Arts Commission meeting.  The centennial sculpture is not going forward at this time, and not for this location.  The Commission is open to a sculpture at the north end of the garden.  It was included in the original garden plan.  Although there is an opportunity to apply for a grant this November, the committee decided wait and apply next year.  The recommended process is for CPG committee to issue a call for artists, and then select an artist to develop a proposal for art funding in mid-November ’09.  CPG would work with the artist to determine the themes for the sculpture.

c.   Emily reported on involvement of the Rotary in renovation of the pathways, our next priority project.  Community service chair for Rotary is Gregg Harrington, who would recruit a team of volunteers.  Rick Stromberg could potentially provide technical support.  We are waiting to see if Rotary will approve the project, which will be supported with City funds.

d.  Willa reported that CPG was not selected for an award in the Statewide Master Gardener Search for Excellence.  She will forward our proposal with feedback and the requirements for the SFE submittal for the International MG conference to the steering committee and ask for comment.  She is hoping to attend the international conference, which is in Las Vegas.

e.  Peg reported that the first fall workshops on 9/6 were well attended and received very positive evaluations, with approximately 20 in attendance.  The evaluations and Peg’s observations indicate the need for a better teaching space.  The current arrangement makes it difficult for people to sit and not have sun in their eyes.  Peg is going to use a banner to advertise when a workshop is being held.  Jim offered to send out assistance requests for the classes via the MG volunteer management system.  Willa is in the process of making posters for the classes as instructors are identified.

2.  Open house event October 1, 2008

Emily distributed a detailed handout for final plans for the open house.  Jim will send out requests via the MG volunteer management system.  Christine will be recruiting help for the children’s activities from the Davis Garden Club, and already has Mary Yaussy and Dorothy Peterson to help.  She is going to do bug masks, cutting out the paper shapes in advance, and eco pots.  Emily will produce guide maps.  Mark Rivera will be present and the photos of the art in progress will be displayed.  The group discussed Emily’s handout of ideas for activities for the sensory garden and generated much interest and offers to help from those present.  Peg in particular identified a Master Gardener who would be qualified to do the “pollinator challenge”.  There will be handouts both for the Sensory Garden and for the Rose and Flower Garden.  

The Meadow Garden will feature scary (or creepy?) potted examples of weeds for a weed trivia activity.  Linda Parsons volunteered to help locate good examples in her yard.  

The group determined that 9 six-foot rectangular tables, 1 five-foot circular tables, and 15 chairs will be needed for the event. 

3. Planning for Celebrate UC Davis

There was general consensus that there is not a need for specific CPG activities for this 10/12 event, when plenty of other activities will take place.  A suggestion was made to have brochures available at the kiosks for anyone who wants to learn more about the gardens.

Willa Pettygrove

Interim secretary

